
 

 

 

       
       

The children have been settling into their new key groups.  They have been developing confidence to explore 
nursery, feeling safe and happy – finding places to play, busy learning and making friends.

Autumn is a great time of year to talk about changes in the environment with your child.  You can find fun nature 
activities for your toddler here Explore Nature with Toddlers 

Elm Class 
The children in Elm Class have been learning about changes in the environment by talking about the weather and by 
exploring leaves: watching them fall, crunching and scrunching them and talking about the colours.  Halloween has 
also featured, and they have explored pumpkins by tapping golf tees into them using hammers and scooping the 
insides out using spoons (all great activities for developing their fine motor skills).  The children are keen to play with 
the farm resources and have been singing ‘Old MacDonald had a farm’ (always a favourite!). 
We continue to practice our turn taking skills and talk about our feelings. Our core book remains Owl Babies but we 
will be introducing A Dark, Dark Tale this week.  After half term we will be celebrating Diwali.  
  

Beech Class 
The children in Beech Class have been enjoying the rain. They have been collecting the rainwater in buckets, 
watching as it fills to the top. When the buckets are full, they have been throwing the water into the air. Lots of 
children have been looking at books independently, some commenting on the pictures and becoming little readers. 
Children have been exploring the various resources on our light table. Lots of singing and dancing to Frozen has 
taken place. A parent kindly donated some Paw Patrol toys and the children are using these for their imaginative 
play. We have been singing ‘If you’re happy and you know it’ and our core book is Doing the Animal Bop. Sam has 
just finished her ‘Helicopter stories’ training and is about to introduce it to the class. The first stage is to act out very 
simple stories and we hope the children will really enjoy this opportunity. 
  

Oak Class 
The children in Oak Class have been spending lots of time in the garden. They have started to form some lovely 
friendships with each other, and have enjoyed riding the bikes, playing chasing games and splashing in muddy 
puddles.  
In our group times the children have enjoyed exploring different sensory play opportunities, such as filling and 
emptying containers with oats/rice. This has provided lots of opportunities for Mathematical talk about capacity. 
Some of the children have been interested in junk-modelling, and so we have been learning how to join different 
materials together using tape and glue.  
Our core book at the moment is Lima’s Red Hot Chilli. The children have done an amazing job of recalling the story 
and have been helping to retell it. We have also been learning Autumn poems from The Poetry Basket.  
Fir Class 
In Fir Class the children have been really interested in mixing different colours with water. They have been filling up 
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different sized measuring cylinders and doing lots of emptying and pouring, or even using their fine motor skills with 
the pipettes to collect the coloured water. There was lots of vocabulary around what they were making, which 
cylinders were empty or full, which ones had more in and the colours they could see. 
The heavy rain has also been causing a lot of interest and curiosity, the noise it makes, collecting the water, using the 
water to make soup in the mud kitchen, or simply finding the joy of jumping in the large puddles. 
Many of the children have continued their interest in creating large scale models using the wooden bricks or crates, 
creating racing cars, trains and other vehicles. We have been talking about the idea of drawing a plan of our model 
and then building it. 
We have been talking about and focusing on lots of work around feelings and emotions, looking at books like The 
Colour Monster and Ravi's Roar. 
 

 
Donations 

The school provides free milk for all children. We do, however, rely on donations of fruit, vegetables (e.g. carrot 
sticks, cucumber, peppers) and other healthy snacks (e.g. cheese, bread sticks) for your child to share at snack 
time in the morning and afternoon. If you could bring in a small amount each week it would be greatly 
appreciated.  Alternatively, you can donate cash or by card using the card reader in the School Office. 

 

        

It is the time of year for cold viruses and we would also appreciate donations of boxes of tissues for the children’s 
use.  We are also running low on spare clothes for 3-4 year olds, especially trousers, socks and pants and would 
appreciate donations.  If when you are out and about on Autumn walks, and you see conkers, we would 
appreciate some.  

 

 Family photo board 

Each class has a family photo board to help the children with their sense of belonging and community.  Please 
could you bring in a family photo(s) (no more than 3) to display.  If you do not have access to a printer, you can 
email Margaret.blake@bristol-schools.uk who will print it for you. 

Volunteers welcome 

Calling all parents/carers/grandparents – we would love you to volunteer with us.  The children love to be read 
with and helped with all sorts of activities (e.g. gardening, art, music).  Another pair of hands is always welcome! 
Please speak to your child’s key person or myself if you would like to help.  Are you a doctor, nurse, vet, or in the 
fire/police service and can talk to the children about what you do?  We would love to hear from you.  
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Clothing 

As the weather is getting colder, children will need appropriate clothing and footwear. We go into the garden in 
all weathers. Please could you provide your child with a pair of wellies and wet weather gear. ‘All weather’ suits 
are a very good way to keep children dry and can be purchased quite reasonably. Children may need changing 
multiple times a day as a result of getting wet or toileting accidents so please ensure there are lots of spare 
clothes (including socks) in their bag.  All clothing and footwear must be labelled. It would be helpful if you could 
show your child how to put their hats and gloves into the sleeve of their coat when they take them off to prevent 
them being lost. 

 

Toileting  

If your child is in nappies please ensure there are enough nappies and wet wipes for the session and if your child 
is toilet training, please put wet wipes in their bag and lots of spare clothes (including socks) as children may 
need changing more than once. 

Sickness 
 
If your child has sickness and/or diarrhoea please remember that they must stay off school for at least 48 hours from 
the last time that they were ill. Also, it is the time of year where children get cold viruses. If your child is unwell please 
keep them at home and telephone the School on 0117 977 6171 to report the absence. We can only give prescribed 
medication at school that has a pharmacist sticker on the bottle or box prescribed to your child – we cannot give any 
medicines that you have bought over the counter. 

Session times 

Please could we remind parents of the session times.  The morning session starts at 9.00 am and finishes at 12.00 
noon (door opens at 11.55 am).  The afternoon session starts at 12.30 pm and finishes at 3.30 pm (door opens at 
3.25 pm).  We understand that the start and end of the sessions are extremely busy times of the day and the car 
park is often crowded and allowances should be made for this.  If in an emergency you anticipate being late to 
pick up your child, please could you phone the school to let us know.  This avoids your child becoming upset.  This 
is particularly important at the end of the day pick-up. 

If you need to pick up your child before the end of the session, please pick up before 3.00 pm (afternoon 
session) and before 11.30 am (morning session).  At the end of each session, we have story, song or sound and it 
is important that this is not disturbed.  It is an important part of their phonics and numeracy learning which 
needs to take place in a quiet atmosphere to develop listening and attention skills.  

Parking and Children’s Safety 

Your child’s safety is always our number one priority. We ask you to make sure that this is yours too. Every school 
in Bristol has an issue with parking and we are no exception. We are fortunate that we have a small car park at 
the front of the premises that parents can use. This can get very congested and if you are in a hurry, it is best to 
park in a nearby side street. Walking, cycling and lift sharing are all ways in which to reduce congestion.   PLEASE 
DO NOT PARK IN THE CAR PARKS OF LOCAL BUSINESSES (e.g. Grundons, Fox Storage).  Not only is this very 
dangerous but you may well get clamped.  Please ensure you keep a close eye on your child whilst walking in and 
out of the school and close all doors/gates behind you. 

Application for primary school 

Please remember that the deadline for applying for a Reception Class place for your child is 15 January 2025 (if 
your child was born between 1 September 2020 and 31 August 2021). The Council are requesting that this is 
carried out online at www.bristol.gov.uk/schooladmissions. Applications are now open.  Some primary schools 

http://www.bristol.gov.uk/schooladmissions


may be arranging open mornings/evenings or have virtual tours available on their websites. A poster is attached 
below.  If you require any help with this, please ask at Reception. 

School Uniform 

Uniform is not compulsory, but we do have school jumpers, polo shirts and hats with the school logo which can 
be purchased quite reasonably from the school office. 
 

 
Sweatshirts £10.50 
Polo shirts £7.10 
Woolly hats £5.00 
 

    

 

 

 

Card payments 

We now have a card reader in school and are able to take card payments in the School Office for items such as 
school uniform and donations for snack. 

INSET Days 

The School will be closed on the following days for staff training:  
Monday 4 November and Friday 20 December 

Surplus food from Marks & Spencer 

On Monday and Wednesday evenings, staff pick up surplus food from M&S which would otherwise go to waste.  
Anything we can’t use for snack, we put in Reception for parents to take.  Please help yourself to save food waste. 

New parent governor needed 

Our Governing Body is made up of community, parent, staff and Local Authority Governors.  Our Governors come 
from a range of different backgrounds, skills and experiences, but they are all volunteers who work together for 
the benefit of the School and are the link between the School and the community it serves.  We are currently 
looking for a new parent governor. Being a Governor can be enjoyable, stimulating and rewarding.  Please don’t 
be put off by thinking that you have to have specialist expertise or knowledge.  Enthusiasm and interest are much 
more important to start with and there is training and support available to help you.  Please remember you will 
be joining a long-established Governing Body and will be supported by fellow Governors with many years of 
experience.  If you would like more information, please contact Maggie on Reception. 

 

  



 

 

  

Important Dates 

Half term holiday – School CLOSED – Monday 28 October to Friday 1 
November (inclusive) 

INSET Day – School CLOSED – Monday 4 November 

Return to School – Tuesday 5 November 

INSET Day – School CLOSED – Friday 20 December 

Christmas holidays – School CLOSED – Monday 23 December to 
Friday 3 January (inclusive) 

Return to School – Monday 6 January 

Full details of all Bristol City Council term dates until Jul 2026 can be 
accessed HERE  

 ( 
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16 October 2024 is National Burns Awareness Day. The aim of the day is to promote awareness of how we can 
avoid burn injuries occurring. Prevention and good first aid are key to reducing the number of burns and scalds 
occurring in the UK every single day. A burn injury is for life. The scars are physical as well as psychological, and 
can present life-long challenges for the individual and their families. 

The average cost to the NHS for a major burn is £95,000, but what is the cost to the individual and the family? 
What many people don’t know, is that children and the elderly are the most vulnerable, and the majority of inju-
ries occur as a result of an accident that could so easily have been prevented.  

Did you know hot drinks such are one of the most common cause of scalds in children? Something 
as common as a tea or coffee can have devastating effects. Other top causes of paediatric burns and scalds in-
clude electric hobs and hair straighteners. 8,551 children were so badly burnt or scalded in 2023 that they re-
quired admission to a specialist burns unit. This figure does not include the thousands who were also seen in 
emergency departments. 

If you would like any more information about Burns Awareness Day or prevention of burn injuries please visit the 
websites listed below. 

www.britishburnassociation.org       www.cbtrust.org.uk       www.safetea.org.uk 
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St Philip’s Marsh/Cashmore join the My School Fund initiative to help boost our budget 

 

We’re pleased to announce that St Philip’s Marsh Nursery School/Cashmore Early Years Centre is 

part the My School Fund initiative. This innovative scheme allows for us to be able to boost our 

school’s budget with your help. 

 

How does it work? 

 

Parents, guardians and carers can sign up to the scheme for free and start earning cashback on the 

things they buy in participating retail stores, including Sainsbury’s and Argos. As you spend you’ll 

receive 2% cashback in the form of eGift vouchers that can be redeemed in participating stores. By 

linking your spend to our school on the My School Fund website we’ll also earn 1% cashback on your 

spend.  

 

Add that all up across our school’s network of families and together we can all make a big 

difference! 

 

How to get involved 

 

Visit myschoolfund.org to register for free and link to St Philip’s Marsh Nursery School BS2 0SU. 

From there, everything you spend in participating stores will go towards helping boost our budget, 

plus your own! 

 

Sign up today at myschoolfund.org 
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